
Department of Political Science 

Book Release Function on ‘Village Council System in Mizoram: Sixth Schedule and Non-

Sixth Schedule’. 

 
   

‘Village Council System in Mizoram: Sixth Schedule and Non-Sixth Schedule’ written by Dr.  

Lallawmzuala Khiangte was officially released on 11.09.2025, 1:00 pm at NJ. Yasaswy Memorial  

Auditorium, ICFAI.  

The book was released by 

the chief guest, Pu C. 

Lalsawivunga, Hon'ble 

Cabinet Minister, Govt of 

Mizoram and the 

programme was 

conducted under the 

chairmanship of Dr. 

Lalengkima, Department 

of Political Science, 

ICFAI University 

Mizoram.  

 

Prof. Ginlianlal Buhril, 

Vice Chancellor, ICFAI 

University Mizoram 

extended a warm welcome to all the ICFAl students and special invitees. He further expressed his 

gratitude on the occasion of the release of a book that harmoniously blends culture and academics.  

 



 

The author Dr. Lallawmzuala Khiangte of the Department of Political Science, delivered a speech 

on his book, stating that 

it is a research-based 

work. He explained that 

through extensive field 

visits and interaction 

with various important 

stakeholders, he was 

able to gather valuable 

insights. He further 

mentioned that the book 

was developed after a 

careful study of issues 

relating to Village 

Council administration, 

the functioning of the 

Sixth Schedule, and 

comparisons with non-

Sixth Schedule areas. He graciously acknowledged with gratitude all those who contributed to the 

successful completion of his book.  

 

Book preview speech 

was delivered by Dr 

Lalmuana Guite, Asst. 

Professor who 

thoroughly examine the 

book’s strengths and 

limitations. The 

previewer mentioned 

that the book is one of 

its kind and suggests 

that State government 

should increase the 

revenue share of the 

village councils of 

Mizoram. 

 



The book was formally 

released by Pu C. 

Lalsawivunga, Hon'ble 

Cabinet Minister of District 

Council and Minority Affairs, 

Government of Mizoram. In 

his address, he commended 

and praised the work as a 

valuable and well-researched 

contribution, noting that such 

a comprehensive study on 

local governance is both 

significant and commendable. 

He further urged the audience 

to read the book with keen 

interest.  

 

 

 

Prof. J. Doungel, 

Department of Political 

Science, Mizoram 

University, and Senior 

Fulbright Research 

Fellow at the University 

of Cincinnati, Ohio, USA, 

expressed his deep 

appreciation for being a 

part of the book release 

programme. He 

emphasized that the issues 

highlighted in the book 

are of great importance 

and must be well 

understood and 

thoughtfully reflected upon by every citizen. Prof. J. Doungel writes forward to the book.  

 

 

 

 



After the formal distribution of the book to the dignitaries, Mrs Fiona Lalmalsawmi, Assistant 

Professor, Department of Political Science, delivered the vote of thanks. She expressed her 

gratitude to all who had contributed to making the programme a success.  

 

 

The book 

release 

programme 

concluded 

successfully. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  







 

 


